
“Believe in yourself…Learn together…Persevere…Succeed” 

 

Newsletter Week Ending 23 March 2018 

Executive Headteacher:  Mrs D P Webb 

Associate Headteacher:  Mrs V E Ballantyne   Associate Headteacher:  Mrs A C Knight 

MUNCHIES EASTER SPECIAL 

As an Easter treat we will be selling small chocolate Easter eggs or Easter lollies next 
Monday and Tuesday during morning break. There will be a limit of 1 item per child, at a 
cost of 30p. It would be very helpful if your child brings in the correct money. 

We would ask that you check your child’s hair regularly. Using a fine tooth comb is 
helpful and should you find any sign of head lice, it is a good idea to check the rest 
of the family.  

Suitable products can be bought from a chemist, supermarket or from your doctor. 
Please treat your child’s hair immediately if you find anything as they are easily 
passed on to other children. 

HEAD LICE 

Please note there will be a menu change after the Easter holidays. The new menu will 
be sent out next week, but will also be on the school website. 

MENU CHANGES  

CLASS ASSEMBLY— 5L 

5L will be having their class assembly on Thursday 29th March at 9am. Parents are very welcome to at-

tend—please make sure you are on time as latecomers will not be admitted. 

TRADING CARDS 

Please make sure that your child does not bring trading cards (Match Attax, Pokeman etc) into school. 

Any cards brought into school  will be confiscated as they are causing arguments between children. 

Thank you. 



ATTENDANCE 

The whole school attendance for last week was: 

 96.08% 

Class Attendance 

The classes with the best attendance were: 

KS1 : 2D 98.97% 

KS2 : 5M 99.68% 

 

11+ INFORMATION FOR YEAR 5 

We had lots of families come along to our Family Science Competition this week and they all had a          
fantastic  time making Crafty Rafts. It was great to see our families working together to see how many 
marbles were needed before their boat sunk and having so much fun!  

SCIENCE WEEK—FAMILY COMPETITION 

The 11 plus exam for 2019 entrance will be held on Saturday 15 September 2018. 

Registration will open on 1 May and will close at 5pm on 27 June 2018 –  this is a 

strict deadline.  

For further information please access -  

https://redbridge.gov.uk/schools/redbridge-11-plus/ 

A reminder that clubs that were missed due to the school snow days will be held on the first week back 
after the Easter holidays. 

We hope to start a Zumba & Fitness class for children in year 4-6 after the Easter holidays—if your child 
has not received a letter and would like to attend 

please collect one from the school office. 

DINNER PAYMENTS 

A reminder that schools meals must be paid for in advance. It is important that  your child’s ParentPay 

account is in credit. Cash is no longer accepted. If you have applied for Free School Meals  please be 

aware that you will need to have confirmation from the London Borough of Redbridge and until that time 

you will need to pay as usual. 

CLUBS 

EASTER HOLIDAY DATES 

A reminder that  next Thursday 29th March is the last day of term, school will be closed on Friday 30th 

March. Children will return to school on Tuesday 17th April. 

https://redbridge.gov.uk/schools/redbridge-11-plus/

